STRINGFELLOW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
LOCAL SCHOOL GOVERNANCE TEAM
Minutes
August 29, 2023 12:00 pm

The Local School Governance Team (LSGT) was called to order by Mr. Knighton.
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Knighton.

Roll call was called. In attendance were Mr. Knighton, Mrs. Richey, Mrs. Baggett, Ms. Milton,
Ms.Shine, and Mr. Cohran

Mr. Knighton introduced the new members to the LSGT: Taylor Baggett and Tiffany Richey. Mr.
Knighton facilitated the election of officers. Mrs. Richey was elected as Chairperson. Ms. Milton
was elected Vice-Chairperson and Mrs. Baggett was elected Secretary.

Mr. Knighton went over the Bylaws as well as Training Module 1 and 2.

The following dates were proposed and approved for the meetings of the 23-24 school year:
August 29th, September 26th, October 24th, January 30th, February 27th and March 26th.

Mr. Knighton went over new personnel and personnel changes.

Mr. Knighton went over Curriculum and Instruction information which included: MyView and
House Bill 538. Mr. Knighton discussed our Instructional Models that we will be using this year
which include: Reading Workshop, Reading/Writing Bridge, Writing Workshop and
Opening/work period/closing framework. Mr. Knighton discussed our Instructional Programs
which include: Georgia Standards of Excellence, Myview Reading Curriculum, New math units,
enVision, Reveal, Gallopade and STEMscopes. Mr. Knighton discussed the testing we do with
students which includes MAP Growth three times a year in Reading and Math (K-5) and
Science (3-5). Mr. Knighton discussed the EOG Spring testing window for grades 3-5 which is
much earlier this year and is scheduled for April 23 - May 10. Mr. Knighton discussed the Title 1
Budget and the Success Grant. The Success Grant was used to fund additional personnel this
year. Mr. Knighton discussed the extra support we receive as a CSI school from our state and
RESA coaches. We will also have a PLC Coach this year and get support from the District. Mr.
Knighton discussed our focus for the first month of school which included: de-constructing
standards, creating learning targets, creating success criteria and reviewing and aligning tasks
(assignments) to the rigor of the standard. Mr. Knighton reminded the team of our next meeting.
Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting September 26, 2023.



